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ITEM: 3

SUBJECT: Report on Rising Waters Initiative: Water Quality & Homelessness – Results 
and Implementation (Dr. Chris Halle, Sonoma State University)

BOARD ACTION: This is an informational item, only.  No action will be taken by the 
Regional Water Board.

BACKGROUND: In the last 8 years, the WATERS Collaborative, a partnership between 
Sonoma State University’s Center for Environmental Inquiry and Sonoma Water, has 
engaged 3,164 students and 50 faculty to work with more than 30 community partners on 
social, economic and environmental aspects of water (cei.sonoma.edu/waters).  Over the 
next decade, society will face unprecedentedly complex challenges that require new ways 
of identifying and implementing water solutions.

In February 2020, the Center’s Director, Dr. Claudia Luke, updated the Regional Water 
Board on the WATERS Collaborative and identified opportunities for the Regional Water 
Board to partner on upcoming projects. Following that meeting, the Collaborative invited 
the Regional Water Board’s Executive Officer to serve on the Steering Committee for the 
new WATERS Collaborative initiative called “Rising Waters”. 

Over the past academic year, Rising Waters has begun to investigate issues and deepen 
meaningful engagement on complex challenges at the intersection of individuals 
experiencing homelessness and water.  With the aid of the Rising Waters Steering 
Committee, three faculty-student teams addressed three questions identified by regional 
water and homeless experts.  The three questions are:

· Resource Mapping:  Where are resources for the homeless located, and where can 
we best deploy further resources?

· Case Studies:  What are the costs and barriers to providing sanitation and water to 
individuals experiencing homelessness?

· Knowledge Mapping:  What is the “universe” of available services to help the 
homeless and improve water quality and how do we better align that universe 
across sectors?

This presentation will outline results from the first year of research, present comments 
from the experts in the public sector (received during a September 24, 2021 public 
workshop) and seek additional input on next steps in the research.

SUPPORTING MATERIALS: cei.sonoma.edu/waters 

http://cei.sonoma.edu/projects-funding/individual-
collaborative-subsites/waters-collaborative/rising-waters 

https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcei.sonoma.edu%2Fwaters&data=02%7C01%7CPatti.Corsie%40waterboards.ca.gov%7C1f7e25cf295444b0b31408d79b83b978%7Cfe186a257d4941e6994105d2281d36c1%7C0%7C0%7C637148862374679072&sdata=SDKfySKgjazZa0bQLUlvRK4PLAmVW8BhZOZFUfVuvd8%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcei.sonoma.edu%2Fwaters&data=02%7C01%7CPatti.Corsie%40waterboards.ca.gov%7C1f7e25cf295444b0b31408d79b83b978%7Cfe186a257d4941e6994105d2281d36c1%7C0%7C0%7C637148862374679072&sdata=SDKfySKgjazZa0bQLUlvRK4PLAmVW8BhZOZFUfVuvd8%3D&reserved=0
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